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Haarlem Jamborette 
 
27th July – 7th August 2019 
 
Information for Scout and Explorer Scout Leaders 
 
In 2019 we are planning another expedition to the Haarlem Jamborette. 
 
Please see the promotional leaflet for further information, which contains photographs of 
many of the activities from our last visit in 2015. 
 
The organising team is keen for this to be an expedition with participants from across the 
District, so our young people can attend even if there are no leaders from your group able to 
attend. 
 
As before we are asking section leaders to countersign the application form of any young 
people from their section looking to participate – please consider whether you would be 
happy to take them away for 10 days in a foreign country before you countersign the reply 
form! 
 
The Organising Team 
 
The organising team for this expedition will come from all parts of our District and members 
of our team have lots of international experience. The expedition will be led by Expedition 
Leaders Russ Dyble and Jan Maddern. 
 
The team will be joined by leaders from other Scout Groups in Hemel Hempstead and 
supported throughout by the International Adviser from Hertfordshire Scouts. 
 
We have decided to fly to Schipol (Amsterdam) for the Jamborette next year, which will make 
the travel time much shorter. There we can pick up a coach for the short journey to the 
campsite. 
 
Supporting young people and adults with the cost of the expedition 
 
The cost of the Expedition is £650 for Scouts/Explorers, and £375 for Leaders 

• There are a number of ways in which we can support adults and young people, with 
fundraising events where the money raised is deducted from the fees of those who 
support the fundraising event. 

• Grants of up to £200 per participant are available from the Scout Association for 
individuals with financial need – please ask for further information 

 
Please consider young people in your section who may be put off by the cost of the 
expedition; encourage them to apply with this in mind, or get them to contact Russ or Jan. 
 
If you would like any further information, please contact Russ Dyble or Jan Maddern:  
Russ: Telephone: 07790 296378 / Jan: 07711 066696 
Email: haarlem@hemel-scouts.co.uk  
 


